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the completion of the safety audit. The 
carrier’s Certificate of Registration 
will remain provisional and the car-
rier’s on-highway performance will 
continue to be closely monitored for 
the remainder of the 18-month provi-
sional registration period. 

(c) If the FMCSA determines, based 
on the safety audit, that the Mexico-
domiciled carrier’s basic safety man-
agement controls are inadequate, it 
will initiate a suspension and revoca-
tion proceeding in accordance with 
§ 385.111 of this subpart. 

(d) The safety audit is also used to 
assess the basic safety management 
controls of Mexico-domiciled appli-
cants for provisional operating author-
ity to operate beyond United States 
municipalities and commercial zones 
on the United States-Mexico border 
under § 365.507 of this subchapter.

§ 385.109 The compliance review. 
(a) The criteria used in a compliance 

review to determine whether a Mexico-
domiciled carrier granted provisional 
operating authority under § 365.507 of 
this subchapter exercises the necessary 
basic safety management controls are 
specified in Appendix B to this part. 

(b) Satisfactory Rating. If the FMCSA 
assigns a Mexico-domiciled carrier a 
Satisfactory rating following a compli-
ance review conducted under this sub-
part, the FMCSA will provide the car-
rier written notice as soon as prac-
ticable, but not later than 45 days after 
the completion of the compliance re-
view. The carrier’s operating authority 
will remain in provisional status and 
its on-highway performance will con-
tinue to be closely monitored for the 
remainder of the 18-month provisional 
registration period. 

(c) Conditional Rating. If the FMCSA 
assigns a Mexico-domiciled carrier a 
Conditional rating following a compli-
ance review conducted under this sub-
part, it will initiate a revocation pro-
ceeding in accordance with § 385.111 of 
this subpart. The carrier’s provisional 
operating authority will not be sus-
pended prior to the conclusion of the 
revocation proceeding. 

(d) Unsatisfactory Rating. If the 
FMCSA assigns a Mexico-domiciled 
carrier an Unsatisfactory rating fol-
lowing a compliance review conducted 

under this subpart, it will initiate a 
suspension and revocation proceeding 
in accordance with § 385.111 of this sub-
part.

§ 385.111 Suspension and revocation of 
Mexico-domiciled carrier registra-
tion. 

(a) If a carrier is assigned an 
‘‘Unsatisfactory’’ safety rating fol-
lowing a compliance review conducted 
under this subpart, or a safety audit 
conducted under this subpart deter-
mines that a carrier does not exercise 
the basic safety management controls 
necessary to ensure safe operations, 
the FMCSA will provide the carrier 
written notice, as soon as practicable, 
that its registration will be suspended 
effective 15 days from the service date 
of the notice unless the carrier dem-
onstrates, within 10 days of the service 
date of the notice, that the compliance 
review or safety audit contains mate-
rial error. 

(b) For purposes of this section, ma-
terial error is a mistake or series of 
mistakes that resulted in an erroneous 
safety rating or an erroneous deter-
mination that the carrier does not ex-
ercise the necessary basic safety man-
agement controls. 

(c) If the carrier demonstrates that 
the compliance review or safety audit 
contained material error, its registra-
tion will not be suspended. If the car-
rier fails to show a material error in 
the safety audit, the FMCSA will issue 
an Order: 

(1) Suspending the carrier’s provi-
sional operating authority or provi-
sional Certificate of Registration and 
requiring it to immediately cease all 
further operations in the United 
States; and 

(2) Notifying the carrier that its pro-
visional operating authority or provi-
sional Certificate of Registration will 
be revoked unless it presents evidence 
of necessary corrective action within 30 
days from the service date of the Order. 

(d) If a carrier is assigned a 
‘‘Conditional’’ rating following a com-
pliance review conducted under this 
subpart, the provisions of subpara-
graphs (a) through (c) of this section 
will apply, except that its provisional 
registration will not be suspended 
under paragraph (c)(1) of this section. 
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